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We are continuing to work closely with Air Traffic during this national crisis and keeping them informed of the hardships you are enduring in dealing with our customers with limited information from DOT. As soon as we have any information we will pass it along.

We remain at Security Condition “Charlie”. 

We’ve been asked to consider postponing the National Meeting in LAS due to the circumstances. I’ve asked the BOD to respond to this request as soon as possible. If you have any comments or thoughts on this I encourage you to contact your Regional Director or me. I will let you know once a decision is reached.

Wally Pike

NAATS has had Chief Negotiator Bill Dolan in the FAA Situation Room since yesterday morning. The following is his report.

The system is understandably in chaos. I have investigated the NOTAM problems and as far as I have been able to determine it is a case of either the Flight Service personnel have not received the latest notam information or the notam information that was transmitted was so poorly thought out that it caused great confusion as to the state of the air traffic system and what type of flights were authorized.

I have been in the Air Traffic Situation Room most of the day Thursday and most likely Friday will be more of the same. I think we have gotten most of this straightened out. If any aeronautical information or procedures cause significant problems please contact me by e-mail or If it is an issue that requires IMMEDIATE attention, contact me at 301-346-6592 Through Friday, 9/14/01.

Thanks for all of your hard work. You may not realize it but it is being noticed here by the management officials dealing with this massive problem in difficult times. Please keep up the hard work. Your efforts indicate just how important you are to the National Airspace System and your professionalism is apparent to those involved. Some misunderstandings will occur but they can be corrected after we get beyond these very difficult times. 

Keep the faith,

Bill Dolan

The following report is from NAATS National OASIS Representative Jeff Barnes.

09/13/01 - I watched the tragic events on Tuesday in horror from AND AFSS.
We were there for the OASIS site survey. The site survey was cancelled and
since I had driven down from DC I was able to drive back that evening.
Seeing the still-burning Pentagon with my own eyes was a numbing and surreal
experience when I got back. At this time what other impacts there might be
on OASIS is unclear. We are going to try to go ahead with our Human Factors
Team meeting next week at the Tech Center, but travel difficulties for the
Team and for Harris may force us to delay the meeting. Operational testing
of the SEA October software upgrade remains scheduled for the following
week. In light of everything that has happened this week talking about the
OASIS Program seems kind of trivial, but it is why I'm here, and the work
must go on.

I think I can safely speak for the Human Factors Team that our thoughts and
prayers are with everyone who has lost friends and family in this tragedy,
and our hopes are for a thorough accounting for those responsible and for
those who aided them.

Jeff Barnes


